

CITY OF BOSTON • MASSACHUSETTS

MARTIN J. WALSH MAYOR

April 9, 2018

TO THE CITY COUNCIL

Dear Councilors:

I hereby transmit for your approval an Order authorizing the City of Boston to appropriate the amount of Fifty Three Million Eight Hundred Two Thousand Eight Hundred Seventeen Dollars (\$53,802,817) from the City's Capital Grant Fund in order to provide funding for various transportation and public realm improvements. These projects are aligned with the goals of Go Boston 2030, the City's transportation master plan. The funds shall be credited to the Capital Grant Fund from the Parking Meter Fund.

I urge your Honorable Body to pass this Order so that the City of Boston may use the funds to proceed with the above-mentioned projects.

Sincerely,

Martin J. Walsh Mayor of Boston

o Catalog and

CITY OF BOSTON IN CITY COUNCIL

ORDERED: That the City of Boston appropriate the amount of Fifty Three Million Eight Hundred Two Thousand Eight Hundred Seventeen Dollars (\$53,802,817) from the Capital Grant Fund of the City for the purpose of funding various transportation and public realm improvements including, but not limited to, facilities for biking and walking. To meet this appropriation, the Collector/Treasurer, with the approval of the Mayor, is authorized to transfer such amount from the Parking Meter Fund to the Capital Grant Fund.

HEREBY CERTIFY THAT THE FOREGOING, IF PASSED IN THE ABOVE, FORM, WILL BE IN

ACCORDANCE WITH LAW

EUGENE L. ØFLAHERTY CORPORATION COUNSEL